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SUMMARY 

Directs Health Licensing Office to issue residential care facility administrator license to qualified 
applicant. Requires individual currently employed as residential care facility administrator to 
obtain provisional license and pass examination on or before December 31, 2020. Renames 
“Nursing Home Administrators Board” as “Long Term Care Administrators Board.” 

Declares emergency, effective on passage. 

OPEN GOVERNMENT IMPACT 

Legislative Counsel has not adopted standards for drafting measures that establish exemptions 
from disclosure of public records. 

This measure adds residential care facility administrators to the definition of a health care 
provider. As a health care facility, patient information would fall under the definition of health 
information. Public records containing health information are exempt from public disclosure 
except under limited circumstances. 

Records related to the health care of an individual are generally protected by federal and state 
law. It is unlikely that this type of record could be made subject to mandatory disclosure under 
public records law. 


